Mr. Louis E. Menze, Basketball Coach, Iowa State College, Ames, Iowa.

Dear Louie:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 2nd instant.

It was the suggestion of Professor W. W. Davis, our faculty representative, that I notify the coaches, but I thought it much better to notify the secretary of the Big Six coaches so that if it was necessary to get the information out he could do it. I think this is much more dignified, and the more the coaches stay out of it the better things will be.

Thank you for your prompt reply.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH